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Holiday Trash
Collection

Schedule
Christmas and New Years
fall on Wednesday this

year, and because there _
is no regular trash _
collection on Wednesdays,
trash collection in
Kennebunkport will
remain the same for
those holiday weeks.

Town Office

Holiday Schedule

The Town Office will
close at noon on
Tuesday, December 24,
2002, and will be closed
all day on Wednesday,
, December 25, 2002,
and January 1, 2003.

—

s

Jim Burrows,
Firefighter
of the Year

By Town Manager
Nathan A. Poore

Congratulations are in order for
Fire Administrator Jim Burrows.
Jim is the recipient of the
Firefighter of the Year Award pre-
sented by the Maine Federation of
Firefighters.

According to Ogunquit Fire Chief
Steve Howe, Jim was nominated
because of his “countless volunteer
hours in support of a variety of
projects at the Seacoast Regional
Fire Training site in Ogunquit.” His
nomination letter states that Jim’s
knowledge and expertise were
invaluable in the planning, coordi-
nation, and presentation of numer-

ous state recognized Firefighter |
and 11 training programs.

Jim has been with the Kennebunk-
port Fire Services for 42 years.
Since 1989, he has been employed
by the Town of Kennebunkport as

Comprehensive Plan Public Forums
By Growth Planning Committee

The next public forum on the
development of the Comprehensive
Plan will be on the subject of the
Economy of the Town. This forum
will be held on January 7, 2003.

Another forum, this one on the
subject of Land Use, will be held on
January 14.

etings Televis

The times and locations of these
meetings will be posted at the
Town Office and on the Town’s
website at: http://www.town.
kennebunkport.me.us/Home

We urge all of you to attend these
meetings.

You can :92 watch the xmzzmgs_%e_,ﬁ woﬁ&@dnmm_mmﬁzmsw
Meetings live on the Kennebunk/Kennebunkport
Government/Education Channel (Channel 5).

A schedule of broadcast times are listed on Channel 9.
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Firefighter of the Year..Jim mﬁés\m ‘.

fire administrator.
Jim is an asset to the Town and
deserves recognition. If you hap-

pen to run into him, please feel
free to express your appreciation
for his achievements.

Tour the Town Website

The Town website, which
was launched this past
summer, has received
favorable reviews. Our
website contains a munici-
pal directory, calendar and
minutes of committee/
board meetings, town

ordinances, and other per-
tinent town information.

To keep current with town
events, you may subscribe
to receive meeting agendas
and public notices via e-
mail as soon as they are
posted to the site.

Please visit our site at
http:// www.town kennebunkport.me.us/Home
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Kennebunkport Parks

& Recreation

By Parks & Recreation Director Carol Cook

Family Ski Program Options
We are pleased to announce two
options in our family ski program
this winter; 5 Sundays at Shawnee
Peak and/or 3 at Mt. Abram. “Itis
really neat to go skiing and see so
many familiar faces at the moun-
tain. There is an additional sense
of security in knowing that others
are helping to keep an eye on your
kids,” commented a previous par-
ticipant. Shawnee Peak dates are
December 29, January 12 & 26,
and February 9 & 23. Mt Abram
is expecting “the Kennebunkport
contingent” on January 19, and
February 2 & 16. Both mountains
are offering terrific package deals
ranging in price from $110 or $60
for lift only at Shawnee or Abram
respectively to $220 or $165 for
lift, lesson, and rental. Contact
the recreation department at 967-
4304 for more details and registra-
tion information. The deadline is
December 5 at 5:30.

Youth Basketball

We have a variety of basketball
programs ranging from clinics for
kindergarten, first, and second
graders through recreational
league play for grades 3-4 and 5-6,
and more competitive travel
opportunities for fifth and sixth
graders.  Schedules, fees, dead-
lines, and levels of commitment
vary with each program; interest-
ed individuals must contact the
recreation department for further
information.

Magic of Christmas
Senior citizens of the community

are invited to see the Portland
Symphony Orchestra’s annual
performance for the Magic of
Christmas at the Merrill
Auditorium on Friday, December
20. The recreation van will leave
the parking lot at 30 North Street
at 11:00 and Shoppers’ Village at
11:15. We will make a quick stop
at the Portland Public Market for
shopping and lunch before
attending the 2:00 show. Limited
to 12 participants, call early for a
seat.

TaeKwonDo

TaeKwonDo literally means the
“art of kicking and punching”. It
is based on 2000 years of history.
Not only does TKD encompass the
physical, it also helps build self-
discipline, confidence, and self-
respect in its participants. Our
two instructors, Mark and
Abraham Feldman both have
black belts. It is a great class for
people of varying ages, with every-
one advancing at their own pace.
This safe and fun program natu-
rally promotes education, anger
management, fitness, flexibility,

~and a positive self-esteem,

Classes are held at the
Consolidated School gym twice
weekly. The fee is just $25/month,
and potential participants are
encouraged to attend a couple
free introductory classes before
committing to the registration.
Classes are ongoing, new people
are welcome to attend at any
time. Come check it out!

Thanks To All Who Contributed

By Town Manager
Nathan A. Poore

As town manager, | am proud to
work for a town that has so many
generous, caring people. People
who are willing to not only con-
tribute their time on a number of
committees/boards, but also offer
financial support to causes, which
help preserve the beauty and char-
acter of the Town.

As a result of contributions received
from individuals and organizations
within the community, the Dock
Square Monument restoration will
take place next spring. The project
costs are estimated to be in the
$3,200 - $4,000 range. The Town
received $325 from individual
donations and The Virginia
Hodgkins Somers Foundation has

offered to award the Town a grant
for the remaining balance.

Jonathan Taggart, Taggart Objects
Conservation, of Georgetown,
Maine, will carry out the project.
Mr. Taggart has an impressive
resume and extensive experience
nationally in the field of objects
conservation. We are confident
that he will restore the Town’s
landmark to our satisfaction.

For the purchase of dog waste dis-
posal dispensers, the Town
received a $1,000 donation from
an individual in the community
and a total of $712 from organiza-
tions and businesses. These dis-
pensers are installed at various
locations throughout the Town.

A special thanks to all of you for
your support.
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KENNEBUNKPORT PUBLIC HEALTH

967-4401

By Judith Barrett Worthen R.N

Residents are reminded that the
filing deadline for the 2002
Property Tax and Rent Refund
Program is December 31, 2002.
Contact the Public Health
Department if you would like an
application. Residents who quali-
fy for the low cost drug program
for the elderly or disabled also
need to complete this form.

The cost of medications continues
to increase greatly. The Public
Health Department provides infor-
mation on a number of medical

plans offered under federal, state

and = pharmaceutical.. assistance

programs. We have applications -
for several programs in our office. -

West Nile Virus
This past summer and fall, resi-
dents of Maine were alerted

towards the dangers of West Nile

Virus. This virus is transmitted by
mosquitoes. While there are
about 40 different types of mos-
quitoes in Maine, most do not
transmit West Nile Virus.

Many of the mosquitoes lay their

eggs in standing water. ‘Weeds, tall
grass and shrubbery provide an

outdoor home for, adult mosqui-

i

toes. Containers that hold water

such as tires and flower pots are
ideal breeding grounds. Fall clean-
up is the time to survey your
property and rid it of possible
breeding sites. Monitor your
home for possible mosquito entry
ways, such as holes in screens.
Make your home repairs in the fall
and you will be ready for the first

wave of springtime mosquitoes.

There are many methods available
to decrease the number of mos-
quitoes around your property. A

popular environmentally friendly

method is placing dragonflies

mnear fresh water sources. Several

companies are now taking orders
for spring delivery. If you are
interested in West Nile Virus and
mosquito control, please contact

our office for more information

and resources.

- Senior Meal Site
‘The bi-monthly Senior Meal site is

now being held at the Masonic
Lodge on North Street. The change

“of location is due to the increased

number of seniors attending this

‘noontime activity.

Our doors open at 11 am. for
entertainment, BINGO, crafts and

~ socialization. Seniors are remind-

Police Dep artment News

By Chief Joseph Bruni

It has been a very busy year for
your police department. There have
been many changes and challenges,
from hiring new personnel and
promotions within the depart-
ment, to a new look for the outside
of the building. We had three
Presidential Visits on Walker’s
Point and "an active sumrer . at
Goose Rocks Beach.

First, | would like to mention that at
the start of the year, Chief Sullivan
decided to step down after over 30
years of service to our town. This
department is what it is today
because of his hard work, guidance,
strong sense of integrity, and
responsibility to the community.

The expansion to the police station
was completed in February. The
dispatch center was extended to
comply with state laws relating to
E-9-1-1. The dispatchers were
instrumental in the completion of
the project. They designed the final
floor plan that suited their needs in
order to best serve our community.

The Town nurses have moved their
office next door to the police sta-
tion. They have more room to better
serve you and, more importantly,
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access to the nurses is easier with
plenty of parking and a short walk-
ing distance to the front door.

This past spring, the yard around
the Police and Communications
building had taken on a new look.
We added grass around the build-
ing. We also added flowers along

‘the entrance and to front of the

building. We would like to extend a
special thanks to the Seacoast
Garden Club for its advice and help.
We are proud of our station and
want it to look its best every time

you stop in or drive by.
In April, we hired two new full-time

 police officers. Michael Caiola and

Marc Laflamme were hired to fill
vacancies. Both had worked as
Summer Reserve Officers over the
past couple of seasons.’

This year, we added an officer to
patrol Goose Rocks Beach at night.
The officer’s presence was noticed
by many citizens at the beach. We
noticed a considerable drop in
beach complaints and more impor-
tantly, there was a reduction in the
damage to the beach area itself.

Officer Kris Barden kept an eye on
the beach fires making sure that the

., B.S. and Helene DiCesare R.N., B.S.N.

ed that if there is no school due to
a holiday or incement weather,
there is no luncheon.

Residents are encouraged to call
the Health office (967-4401) for
reservations.

We wish to thank the members of
the First Congregational Church
for their support of this project.
Without their help, we would not
have been able to establish the
senior luncheon.

The Volunteer Board

The Volunteer Board joins us in
thanking all the generous resi-
dents who helped us provide a

happy holiday season for our
community. We appreciate your
continued support. This season
will be special because of your
generosity.

We wish Kennebunkport residents
and guests a happy and healthy

- holiday season. It is still not too late

to receive the FLU vaccine. If you
should take a tumble on the ice or
have a guest with special needs, we
have a loan closet of home medical
equipment for your use.

Please call us with your medical or
social service concerns. We are here
to help. There is a nurse on call,
evenings, weekends and holidays.

will 1:&—# _nm m_a-m:w
Return to Kennebunkport?

By Parks & Recreation Director Carol Cook

You may have seen the recent
newspaper articles about a new
project of the recreation commit-
tee. We are looking at a piece of
town-owned property on Route 9
near the police station. Sebago
Technics is marking the wetlands

and completing other tests before
developing a preliminary plan.
The project has generated a lot of
excitement, we certainly hope
that it may be a reality by the win-
ter of 2004

FMI Call: 967-4304
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SPRING omoom

M. Emerson, S. Sargent, D. Scuil, D. Breault, M. MacVane. R. Drown, K. Barden
A.Daigle, D. Spang, D. Eaton, D. Laroche, K. Smith, G. Dow, K. Nelson, G. Plamondon; T. Theriault
M. Laflamme, T. Thibodeau, €. Simeoni, K. Moses, J. Bruni, S. Shisler, D. Fiske, K. Pelletier, M. Caiocla
Absent from photo:

K. Mills,

responsible parties cleaned the
beach before they left. Many citi-
zens felt more at ease by seeing
Officer Barden walking the beach or

rm__@ you with, S}w can WQHQ serve

A. Moir

riding his bike in the neighbor-
hoods. He also played an important
role in solving a costly vandalism See

POLICE page 4

on ua,ﬁ, Eﬁam A@ answer w@ ﬂ:mmmoa 2 o :mmﬂ com-

Winter 2002 - 3



By 350th Anniversary
 Committee

| Kennebunkport will be celebrat-
ing its 350th anniversary in the
year 2003. To commemorate this
significant event, many activities
are planned.

The Kennebunkport book by Tom
Bradbury and Pam Wood, the orig-
inator of Salt Magazine, is at the
publishers and will be delivered in
time for Prelude. An agreement is
circulating among the business
community about selling the book
on consignment and/or using our
logo for gift items next year.

Ellen Doubleday, our coordinator of
volunteers needs people to help dis-
tribute boxes of the commemora-
tive books to merchants. Volunteers
can contact her at 967-4486 or e-

POLICE

From page 3

crime that might have gotten away
from us if he wasn’t on patrol.

In the daytime, we worked to
reduce the incidents of dogs on the
beach especially in the morning
Our daytime officers were at your
service as usual to assist on the
beach, enforce the parking ordi-

350th Anniversary

mail: davidd@adelphia.net.

Our calendar of 350th events is
filling up, starting with a series of
slide shows next spring and a
Town birthday party in June.
Miss Dumpy will return for one
final parade in July. There is a
children’s fair at Consolidated
School, a historical parade in
September, an October Farm Fest
in Arundel, colonial Thanksgiving
services in the churches, and lots
in between to be announced.

nances, and monitor the heavy
pedestrian and bicydle traffic.

Of course, Ocean Avenue was a
busy again this past summer.
Officer David Breault worked hard
to keep the traffic moving around
Walker’s Point and the Colony
Beach Area.

In August, Kurt Moses was promot-
ed to the rank of Lieutenant. Lt
Moses possesses strong administra-

?m Town Om_nm ﬂm_mvro:m mvamms was mww«m&& in 8&::9@: |
sﬁr ﬁ:m ﬁ@iﬁ Ommﬁm renovation noz,_n_m_..& H:_m ﬁmm_“ _E ‘
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Departments Extensions
Town Manager 106
Town Manager’s Assistant 107
Assessing 102

Finance
Tax Collector
Town Clerk
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Code Enforcement/Planning Secretary 105
Code Enforcement Officer 104
Code Enforcement Officer - Assistant 103

108, 109
100, 101
110

S e B I TR Lt R AT AU e e S e e
Town of Kennebunkport

Time to Register Your Dog

By Town Clerk April Dufoe

It’s that time of year again! Time
to renew your dog’s license.
According to the laws of the State
of Maine, a dog may not be kept
anywhere within the limits of the
State unless the dog has been
licensed. Each owner of a dog
that is six months of age or older
must obtain the license from the
Town Clerk in the Town where the
dog is kept by December 31st each
year. The fee to license your dog is
$7.50 if the dog is capable of pro-
ducing young or $4.00 if the dog
has been spayed or neutered.

When you come to Town Hall to
license your dog, you must bring
with you proof that the dog has
been immunized against rabies
from a Maine veterinarian. Also,
if the dog is incapable of produc-
ing young, you must _ulsm with

you the dog’s Certificate of
Neutering that was provided by
the veterinarian after the surgery.

If you apply for the dog’s license
after January 31st, a late fee of
$5.00, in addition to the annual
license fee, will be charged. The
late fee increases to $10.00 after
the municipal warrant for unli-
censed dogs is issued.

Another State rule is that the
municipal tag with a valid year
sticker on the back and the rabies
tag obtained from your veterinari-
an must be securely attached to the
dog’s collar and that collar must be
worn at all times by the dog.

fa)
So don’t wait until the last
minute. Come early and avoid
waiting in line. The Town Clerk’s
hours are Monday through Friday,

8:00 AM. - 4:30 PM.

r

tive and personnel skills that will
help me run the department. He is
very knowledgeable about the local
people and an excellent resource in
dealing with outside agencies.

Officer Michael Caiola departed for
the Maine Criminal Justice
Academy. He will be in training for
18 weeks and will graduate on
December 20th.

In September, Officer Kris Barden
was hired full-time. He will be
attending the Maine Criminal
Justice Academy, along with Marc
Laflamme in February. They will
graduate in June of 2004.

In October, Troy Thibodeau was
promoted to the position of
Detective. He replaced Kurt Moses
when Kurt was promoted to
Lieutenant. Detective Thibodeau is
enthusiastic, and we expect a great
deal of production from him.

We would like to invite you to
attend a monthly meeting to dis-
cuss various issues in our commu-
nity. The purpose of these meet-
ings will be to better inform you
on how your police department is
handling certain situations and to
educate you on crimes; for exam-
ple, crimes against the elderly,
computer crimes and certain

scams like driveway paving.

We will also discuss topics related to
seasonal issues such as the house
check program, bad checks, counter-
feit money and other issues for the
business community. We would
like to know what is on your mind
relating to your police department.

The meetings will be held at the
Port Village Fire Department on
North Street. The first meeting will
be held on Wednesday, January 8,
2003, at 6 p.m. The topic for the
first meeting will be Reporting and
Proper Procedures for Property
Crimes. Detective Troy Thibodeau
will be facilitating the meeting.
We would like to remind you that
between December 1st and April
15th there is a winter parking ban
in effect. Parking is prohibited on
any public way between 12 mid-
night and 6 am. This ban helps the
highway department clear the
roadways for not only normal traf-
fic, but more importantly, police,
fire and KEMS responses.

Also, for those leaving for an
extended period of time, please
come by and fill out a house check
form. This gives us more informa-
tion to keep our neighborhoods
safe and to reduce crime.
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